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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

August 21, 2015
TO:
Supervisor Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, County Board of Supervisors
FROM:
Rick Norris, Director, DAS-Community Business Development Partners (CBDP)
SUBJECT:
Requesting that the $100,000 from the Milwaukee County Microloan Program be given to the four minority chambers in the form of a $25,000 grant to each chamber
REQUEST
Authorization to give in a form of a $25,000 grant to each to four minority chambers from the Milwaukee County Microloan Program. 
BACKGROUND 
The Milwaukee County 2013 Adopted Budget earmarked  $100,000 from the Potawatomi Allocation for the Microloan Program and designated CBDP as the administrator of the program to provide financial assistance to DBE companies in the form of a onetime $5,000 maximum loan amount per applicant.  

The 2014 Adopted Budget Amendment 14007, File No. 14-470, the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors approved CBDP's request to deposit the $100,000 in Tri-City National Bank to establish the Microloan program. File numbers 14-317 and 14-136 provided the Board with an update regarding the purchase of Down Home loan processing software and the Lincoln Opportunitly Fund, LLC for underwriting services.  

CBDP began the process of finding a financial institution willing to provide underwriting and loan processing services. CBDP was unsuccussful in obtaining a financial institution to perform the desired services. Research revealed that loan amounts for $5,000 and less are not financially attractive to financial institutions. CBDP does not have the inhouse resources to perform both the underwriting and the processing of loans. Therefore, in order to maintain the intent of the Board's direction, CBDP explored several alternatives, such as providing a onetime grant to organizations administering a microloan program. During the exploratory process, CBDP discovered that four minority chambers (American Indian, Hmong, Hispanic, and the African-American chamber of commerces) have administered a successful microloan program for several years. The microloan program administered by the four minority chambers is similar to the goals established by the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors. 
RECOMMENDATION 
The Community Business Development Partners respectfully requests authorization to provide in the form of a $25,000 grant to each of the four minority chambers (American Indian, Hmong, Hispanic, and the African-American chamber of commerces) from the $100,000 Milwaukee County Microloan Program.
_____________________________

Rick Norris, Director
Community Business Development Partners
cc: 
Chris Abele, County Executive


Economic and Community Development Committee Members

Transportation, Public Works, and Transit Committee Members

Teig Whaley-Smith, Director, Department of Administrative Services

Julie Esch, Director of Operations, Department of Administrative Services

Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive 
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors


Shanin Brown, Committee Coordinator
